
COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In the Matter of:

THE APPLICATION OF MUHLENBERG )
COUNTY WATER DISTRICT NO. 3 TO ) CASE NO. 2000-017
INCREASE CERTAIN NON-RECURRING )
CHARGES AND REVISE CERTAIN TARIFF )
POLICY

O R  D  E  R

On January 6, 2000, Muhlenberg County Water District No. 3 (“Muhlenberg”) 

applied for authority to increase certain non-recurring charges and revise its multiple 

users on one meter policy.  Muhlenberg has provided adequate evidence of the 

individual expenses incurred to provide the services associated with the proposed 

charges.

The Commission, having reviewed the record and being sufficiently advised, 

finds that:

1. The proposed charges are equal to the expenses incurred to provide the 

associated services.

2. The charges and policies set forth in the Appendix to this Order are fair, 

just, and reasonable and should be approved.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED that:

1. The charges in the Appendix are approved for services rendered on and 

after March 1, 2000.

2. The proposed tariff sheets filed by Muhlenberg are approved as filed.



Done at Frankfort, Kentucky, this 28th day of January, 2000.

By the Commission

ATTEST:

___________________________
Executive Director



APPENDIX A

APPENDIX TO AN ORDER OF THE KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE
COMMISSION IN CASE NO. 2000-017 DATED JANUARY 28, 2000

The following rates, charges, and policies are prescribed for the customers in the 

area served by Muhlenberg County Water District No. 3.  All other rates, charges, and 

policies not specifically mentioned herein shall remain the same as those in effect under 

authority of the Commission prior to the effective date of this Order.

Non-Recurring Charges

Special Charges:

Meter Moving Charge (with bore) $100.00
Meter Moving Charge (without bore) 50.00
Reconnect Service Charge 25.00
Connection Service Charge 25.00 

Policy:

Multiple Users on one meter:
(a) Each district meter is to serve only one residence or mobile home.
(b) For existing customers, where two or more residences, apartment units, 

mobile homes, businesses, or family units residing in a duplex or other 
multi-unit premise, are served by a single meter, prior to March 1, 2000, 
they will be allowed to continue until such time as the Water District has 
PSC approval to direct otherwise.  When the original property changes 
owners each residence will be required to purchase their own meter.  Any 
multiple users after March 1, 2000, will be in violation of the tariff.
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